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TENNESSEE ALPHA SPIEL

A publication for the alums, actives, and 
friends of Tennessee Alpha which: 

•  Informs alumni of interesting news  
 of the Fraternity and their brothers;
•  Promotes alumni events offering  
 alums opportunities for continued  
 Sigma Phi Epsilon experiences; 
•  Secures alumni support for worthy  
 chapter projects; and 
•  Meets the interests and needs of  
 Tennessee Alpha brothers.

The SPIEL is published regularly by the 
Tennessee Alpha Alumni Association of 
Sigma Phi Epsilon at the University of 
Tennessee.

The SPIEL is financed by annual voluntary 
alumni dues from Tennessee Alpha alumni 
and friends. The recommended amount 
is $30. All voluntary alumni dues are 
used for alumni newsletters, mailings, 
and other activities. 

Please send questions, comments, news, 
photos, address changes, and dues to: 

Sigma Phi Epsilon 
P.O. Box 2223
Knoxville, TN 37901

Or, send an e-mail to the appropriate officer

listed below.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Mark Sparkman ’92, President  
 utvols1995@comcast.net
Kelly Williams ’92, Vice President
 utk92@aol.com
Alan Hice ’99, Treasurer
 ahice@communitysouthlending.com 
Rob Caroll ’68, Secretary
 rob@mosesgamblehouse.com
Kyle Hungate ’99, Website Administrator

 khungate@gmail.com

SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION

Kelly Williams ’92, Chairman
 utk92@aol.com
David Dewhirst ’85, Vice Chairman
 david@dewhirstproperties.com
Bob Leonard ’90, Treasurer
 bleonard@lmrplastics.com
Tom Hodges ’95, Secretary

 tom.hodges@clayton.net 

HOUSING CORPORATION

Andy Stallings ’66, Chairman
 astallings1@att.net
Grover Wilson ’67, Vice Chairman/Development
 Grover.wilson@morgankeegan.com
Earl Rainwater ’58, Treasurer
 jervpr@email.com 
Will Terrell ’85, Secretary
 wtterrell@tva.gov
David Morgan ’60, Contractor
 drdelta@aol.com
Ty Lee ’03, Architect
 ty@purserlee.com
David Purser ’03, Architect
 david@purserlee.com

In the last month, work has really started to bring things together at the SigEp house. Drywall was 
put up, the upper level was painted, and the center section was dried in. Exterior work included 
brick work, pouring the landscape beds in the back, and re-doing the L-Shaped room. Currently, 
they are building the walls in front of the house, finishing the columns, installing the new windows 
in the center section, finishing the floors on the upper level, installing drywall in the chapter room, 
and tile work has started in the bathrooms. Here are some photos of the construction.
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New base for rear fence New rear facade

Dining roomNew windows in dining room

www.tnalpha.comYOU CAN FOLLOW THE PROGRESS OF 
THE CONSTRUCTION ON THE WEBSITE

ALUMNI NEWS
IN MEMORIAM

Ben “Hancel” Bonds ‘52 – died November 30, 2010 at home in Midlothian, VA.  Hancel, the 

son of Benjamin Harrison and Bessie S. Bonds, was born October 24, 1926, in Fulton, KY. He 

served in the Navy and was an executive at Ethyl Corporation before retirement in 1987. Hancel 

is survived by a loving family which includes his wife of 59 years, Betty F. Bonds.  He was a mem-

ber of Brandermill Church and memorials can be made to Brandermill Church, 4500 Millridge 

Pkwy, Midlothian, VA. 23112.
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L-shaped room New front facade

Upper East hallway New half walls and landscape beds in front

Drywall work in one of the rooms New brick work in living room

p

New landscaping walls in rear Foyer New showers

Balcony looking up from Living Room



2011 HALL OF FAME DINNER
HOSTED BY LEO HOLLOWAY AND HARRY TUCKER

Hosts Leo Holloway , Irene Ballard, Sue and Harry Tucker

Kelly Williams, Mike Lister and Mark Sparkman

Earl Rainwater and Bill Hope

Virginia Rainwater, Darby and Bill Reed

HHHoHoHo tstststsss LLeLeLeoo HHHoHolllllllowowayay , I Irene B B lalllard, Sue and Harry Tucker

KKKeKeKeKellllllllllllyyyy WWiWiWiWiWilllllllllllliiaiaiaiamsmsmsms, MMiMiMiMiMikkkekekeke LLLLL Liisisisistteteteterrrr anananandddddd MMMaMaMaMa kkrkrkrkrk SSSSS Spapapapa kkrkrkrkrkmamamamannnn

Sigma Phi Epsilon’s Tennessee Alpha Hall of Fame members were 
hosted to a marvelous dinner and a night of dancing at the 
Foundry on the World’s Fair Site during the 2011 Alumni 

Weekend. Many may remember Foundry as the “Stroh House” during 
the fair.

Eligibility for selection into the Hall of Fame is based on contribution 
of time and finances ($10,000 as of May 1, 1999) to Tennessee Alpha. 
The young alumni program recognizes members at the $2,500 level as 
long as they pledge to reach the $10,000 level in the next 15 years.

Over 40 Sig Ep alumni and actives attended the event with their wives 
and guests as Harry and Sue Tucker and Leo Holloway and Irene 

Ballard served as this year’s hosts. The event began with a gala reception 
followed by a gourmet dinner. 
 
This year’s dinner carried with it a special treat. A professional disk 
jockey provided music for the dinner and reception and then upon 
completion of the program opened the dance floor where everyone 
enjoyed dancing and a good time. 
 
Thanks to all our Hall of Famers for your generous support and a big 
thanks to our hosts for a wonderful evening!
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Rob Carroll and Don TateHarry and Sue Tucker

Helen Tate, Grover Wilson, Emily Stalliings and Tana Hope Mallory Halpin, Chase Barlar, Caroline Dobson and Matt YatsulaHHHeHeHeHelllelelelennnn TTTaTaTaTattetetete, GGGrGrGrGrovovovoverererer WWWWW Wililililililsosososonnnn, EEEEE E iimimimimilllylylyly SSSSS Sttatatatalllllllllllliiiiiiiiiiiingngngngssss anananandddddd TTTaTaTaTanananana HHHHH Hopopopopeeee

Tana and Bill Hope

Blake Triplett, Shannon Kelly, Allen Elkins, Logan Mays and Arya Mohaghegn

Irene Ballard and Leo Holloway Wade Green and Bill HopeHarry Tucker announces over $6,000 raised

Jen Goins, Will Podesta, Courtney Wilson and Kevin Freeman



2011 FOUNDER’S 
DAY BRUNCH

Ray Williams and Wade GreenBill Hope and Ilene Rainwater

Matt Yatsula, Chad Lister, Michael McQueen and Will Podesta Charles and Diane Deck and Wade GreenMMMaMaMaMatttttttttt YYYYY Y tatatatatsusususulllalalala, ChChChChChCh ddadadadad LLLLL Liiisisisistteteteterrrr, MMMMM Miiicicicichhhahahaha llelelelel MMMMM M QQcQcQcQcQueueueueenenenen aaa a ddndndndnd WWWWW Wililililililllllll PPPoPoPoPodddededede tststststaaaa

Bob and Phyllis Schnider

Ted Lundy, Leo Holloway and Irene Ballard Allen Elkins, Sally and Garret KivetDavid Purser, Terri Bailey and Alan Hice
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David Morgan, Bob Schnider, Andy Stallings and David Purser

Over 45 Sig Eps and guests gathered together on Saturday 
morning for the annual brunch held at the Bistro by the 
Bijou. Those in attendance were treated to a choice of 

three delicious meals. However, brotherhood was the order for the 
day as many renewed friendships and reminisced about old times. 
The annual brunch has become one of the more popular events of 
Alumni Weekend. Following the Brunch, the Housing Corporation 
held a short meeting to update everyone on the progress of the 
renovation project.



7

Bill Reed and David PurserBlake Triplett, Ben Leonard and Tee Boone

Sue and Harry Tucker and David Morgan Charles Deck, Walter Anen and Earl RainwaterSuSuuueeee anananandddddd HHHaHaHaHarrrrrrrryyyy TTTuTuTuTu kkckckckckerererer aaa a ddndndndnd DDDDD Davavavavidididididid MMMMM Mororororgagagagannnn

Chase Barlar, Chad Lister and Kevin Freeman

Chad Lister, Will Podesta, Mark Sparkman and Kevin Freeman

Darby Reed and Ray Williams Tana Hope and Janet Lundy Earl and Virginia Rainwater

Phyllis and Bob Schnider and Emily Stallings



2011 FOUNDER’S DAY CELEBRATION
TENNESSEE ALPHA CELEBRATES 98TH ANNIVERSARY

Lee Dodds, Melinda Shillings, Walter and Jane Anen

Sally and Garrett Kivet, Ray Williams and Allen Elkins

Thomas Nickell, Christian Woods, Peter Simon, Mitch Andress, John Pampuro

Kelly Williams, Alan Hice and Mark Sparkman

LLeLeLeLeLeeeeee DDDoDoDoDoddddddddddssss, MMMM M lleleleliinininddadada SSS Shihihihilllllliiningsgs, WWWaltlter a dnd Jane Anen

SSSaSaSaSallllllllllllyyyy anananandddddd GGGaGaGaGarrrrrrrr tetetetetttttt KiKiKiKiKivevevevettttt, RRRRR Rayayayay WWWW W lilililililllililililiamamamamssss anananandddddd lAlAlAlAlAllllelelelennnn lElElElElElkkikikikikinsnsnsns
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Over 100 Sig Eps and guests from around the country gathered 
in Knoxville this Spring as Tennessee Alpha celebrated 
another Founder’s Day weekend. Saturday night featured a 

first class reception at The Foundry, which featured heavy hors 
d’oeuvres and a cash bar. The change allowed for alumni to see old 
friends, meet the undergraduates, and renew the bonds of brother-
hood. This is the second year we have used this venue and responses 
have been very positive.

The busy weekend was topped off on Sunday as the annual Sig Ep golf 
tournament took place at Egwani Farms where teams from various eras 
competing for bragging rights. When all was said and done, it wasn’t 
so much about the golf as it was about having a good time with 
your brothers.

What a great weekend of brotherhood. Thanks to all who attended 
and we hope to see you next year!

Kevin Freeman, Ben Leonard, Allen Elkins, Will Podesta, and Taylor Buck
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Darby and Bill ReedAlan Hice and Terri Bailey

Spencer Cox, Andrew Lowe, Chris Price and Dylan Cates Dylan Heath, Austin Weatherell, Tyler Orr and Andrew LoweSSSpSpSpSpenenenencecececerrrr CCCoCoCoCoxxxx, AAAAA A ddndndndndrerererewwww LLLoLoLoLowewewewe, ChChChChChCh iiririririssss PPPrPrPrPriiiciciciceeee anananandddddd DDDyDyDyDylllalalalannnn CCCaCaCaCattetetetessss

Jessica and Kyle Hungate

Logan Mays, Arya Mohaghegn, Blake Triplett and Danielle Cox

Chad Lister and Chase Barlar Jess Lee and Michael BowmanAllyson and Jonathan Schmitt

Dylan Cates, Chris Price, Parks Pennington and Samantha Bagley



RAINWATER SCHOLARSHIP
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Brother Burl Rainwater was the driving force behind Tennessee 
Alpha’s alumni program for over thirty years. During that 
time, Tennessee Alpha was consistently recognized at the best 

Sigma Phi Epsilon program in the country. Tennessee Alpha has won 
the award for best alumni association in the country every 
at Conclave.
 
It was a tremendous loss to Tennessee Alpha and Sigma Phi Epsilon. 
Fortunately, Burl’s memory will live on in the hearts of those he 
touched over the years. It will also live on thanks to a new scholarship 
in his honor.
 
The first Rainwater scholarship was 
presented at the Hall of Fame dinner 
to Brother Matt Yatsula, chapter 
president. Matt’s hard work and 
dedication to Sig Ep truly mirror’s 
Brother Rainwater’s and he is a very 
deserving recipient.
 
Scholarship Foundation Chairman, 
Kelly Williams, read the following, 
announcing the scholarship as 
the Rainwater family presented 
the award:
 
“It is my honor to announce a new named scholarship tonight. 
We would be remiss is we did not have a scholarship to honor the 
dedication and contributions of Brother Burl Rainwater.
 
The Rainwater scholarship was approved by the Trustees of the 
Scholarship Foundation earlier today at the board meeting and it is 
my privilege to award the first 
scholarship tonight.  
 
At time, I would like to ask Ilene 
Rainwater along with Earl and 
Virginia Rainwater to come forward 
to present help present the first Burl 
Rainwater scholarship.
 
As many of you may remember, we 
have a brief description of the named 
scholarships that we read when the 
award is presented. I will now read 
the description of the scholarship 
that will henceforth be read in the 
awarding of the scholarship as I present the 2011 - 2012 recipient.
 
Our final award today honors Tennessee Alpha’s most dedicated 
alumnus. For over 30 Years, Brother Burl Rainwater worked tirelessly 
to make Tennessee Alpha the best Sig Ep alumni association in the 
country. His hard work and dedication to Sigma Phi Epsilon is a 
shining example of diligence and the lifetime experience of 
brotherhood. We honor Burl’s memory today by awarding a $5,000 
scholarship to Brother Matt Yatsula”
 

RAINWATER AWARD $5,000
Matthew Yatsula

Recipient Matt Yatsula is congratulated by the Rainwater family

Scholarship Foundation Chairman, Kelly Williams, presents the Rainwater 
award as recipient Matt Yatsula, Ilene Rainwater, Virginia and 

Earl Rainwater observe

Burl and Ilene 

Earl and Burl
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33 SIG EPS RECOGNIZED BY
2011-2012 ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS

Sigma Phi Epsilon alumni scholarships 
are one of the key elements to Tennessee 
Alpha’s outstanding alumni program.

Alumni scholarships are one way alumni 
support can directly impact and help the 
undergraduate chapter. Scholarship grants 
are vivid proof of alumni support and 
provide the chapter a valuable recruiting tool. 
In addition, the scholarships encourage the 
undergraduate brothers to:
• Participate in chapter activities
• Achieve higher academic standards
• Develop leadership skills
• Live in the chapter house 
• Engage in campus activities

Brothers needing financial assistance are also 
considered as a separate factor. The awards 
may help to ensure that dedicated young 
brothers can continue working toward 
the completion of their University of 
Tennessee diploma. 

During the 2010 Parent’s Day Brunch, Chapter 
Counselor Kelly Williams presented a proud 
display of thirty-three young brothers as 
recipients of a 2010-2011 alumni scholarships. 

The Selection Committee does not have an 
easy task. The number of deserving 
applicants continues to exceed the resources 
available for scholarship grants.

However, Tennessee Alpha’s alumni 
scholarship program has come a long way. The 
establishment of alumni scholarships was first 
presented at the 1980 Founder’s Day Dinner 
with the granting of one $200 scholarship 
which provided one quarter’s tuition. Last year 
(2009-2010) grants were awarded to thirty-six 
Sig Eps, including two $4,000 and one 
$2,500 grant.

Tennessee Alpha scholarships recognize and 
honor the contributions of several 
alumni brothers.

The Burl Rainwater Scholarship honors 
Tennessee Alpha’s most dedicated alumnus. 
For more than 30 years, Brother Rainwater 
worked tirelessly to make Tennessee Alpha 
the best Sig Ep alumni association in the 
country. His hard work and dedication to 
Sigma Phi Epsilon is a shining example of 
diligence and the lifetime experience 
of brotherhood.

The John Pennington Scholarship honors 
the memory of the brother who is generally 
credited with the motivational force behind 
the program.

The James O. King Scholarship honors the 
extensive support and long term participation 
of a past chapter Comptroller (V.P. of 
Finance) and campus leader.

The Dick Panther Scholarship was the first 
named Tennessee Alpha alumni scholarship. 
It honors the long-term contribution and 
patient support of the chapter’s past 
District Governor.

The Haynes Barnes Scholarship memorializes 
one of the chapter’s most dedicated alums, 
who served as Housing Corporation spokes-
man for almost forty years.

The Col. Fred Wade Scholarship honors the 
memory of an early member who provided 
leadership and financial support during many 
critical periods over nine decades.

The Marty Wilkerson Scholarship honors 
the memory of a brother whose brotherly 
commitment and influence are felt 
even today.

The Tom Frazier Scholarship honors the 
memory of a brother dedicated to rush and 
overall excellence.

The Bill Livesay Scholarship honors a brother’s 
memory and the extensive intramural 
contributions he made with a scholarship to 
the outstanding intramural participant. 

The E. Herbert Qualls Award honors the 
memory of a past chapter president and 
grand chapter officer who made exceptional 
contributions over many years. His award 
recognizes the pledge demonstrating the 
greatest commitment to the Fraternity 
during the pledgeship period through 
balanced participation, and the scholarships 
recognize recently initiated brothers. 

The 2010-2011 Sigma Phi Epsilon Tennessee 
Alpha alumni scholarship recipients are: 

RAINWATER AWARD   $5,000
Matthew Yatsula   Memphis, TN 

JOHN PENNINGTON AWARD   $4,000
Arya Mohaghegn   Nashville, TN 

JAMES O. KING AWARD      $4,000
Chase Barlar Franklin, TN

DICK PANTHER AWARD   $3,000
Blake Triplett Nashville, TN

HAYNES BARNES AWARD  $3,000
Daniel Neu Franklin, TN

COL. FRED WADE AWARD  $2,000
Kevin Freeman Fairfax, VA

MARTY WILKERSON AWARD  $1,500
Brian Grant Brentwood, TN  

TOM FRAZIER AWARD   $1,500
Josh Baxter Hoover, AL

BILL LIVESAY AWARD $500
Ben Leonard Waverly, TN

SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
Clay Wilhoite Farragut, TN
 
ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
• Chad Lister Franklin, TN  
• Michael McQueen Memphis, TN
 
ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $750
• Collin Fountain Memphis, TN  
• Erik Heider Chattanooga, TN  
• Matt Hudson Jackson, TN
• Matt Keaney Chattanooga, TN
• Ben Leonard Waverly, TN
• Lane McCoy McMinnville, TN
• Brooks Thedford Chattanooga, TN  

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
• Matthew Hagen Tullahoma, TN
• Matt Hamilton Franklin, TN
• Blake Hollis Waverly, TN
• Tyler Large Chattanooga, TN
• Davis McCord Tullahoma, TN
• Scott Podesta Memphis, TN
• Christian Rutan-Woods Tullahoma, TN

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
• Jamie O’Rourke Knoxville, TN
• Chris Argiro Whitehouse Station, NJ
• Alex Bowman Memphis, TN
• John Jordan Tullahoma, TN
• Chris Price Franklin, TN
• Peter Simon Memphis, TN
• Austin Weatherell Brentwood, TN



SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS
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JAMES O. KING AWARD $4,000

Chase Barlar

DICK PANTHER AWARD $3,000

Blake Triplett

JOHN PENNINGTON AWARD $4,000
Arya Mohaghegn

COL. FRED WADE AWARD $2,000
Kevin Freeman

HAYNES BARNES AWARD $3,000

Daniel Neu

TOM FRAZIER AWARD $1,500
Josh Baxter

BILL LIVESAY AWARD $500
Ben Leonard

MARTY WILKERSON AWARD $1,500
Brian Grant
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SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS

SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIPS $1,000

  Clay Wilhoit

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS $750
Ben Leonard, Matt Keaney, Brooks Thedford, 

Lane McCoy, Collin Fountain, Matt Hudson

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS $500
Jamie O’Rourke

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS $500
Jamie O’Rourke, Alex Bowman, Chris Price, Peter Simon, Chris Argiro, John Jordan

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS $1,000

Chad Lister and Michael McQueen

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS $500
Blake Hollis, Davis McCord, Tyler Large, Christian Woods, 

Matt Hamilton, Scott Podesta, Matt Hagen
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ACTIVE CHAPTER NEWS & AWARDS

CAMP KOINONIA – Matt Yatsula and a camper at Camp Koinonia, a program 
where students counsel a child for a week with special needs. SigEp had twelve 

brothers participate.

SPRING FORMAL AT MYRTLE BEACH, SC  
Michael McQueen Courtney Harbin and Peter

EIGHTIES PROM MIXER WITH CHI OMEGA 
AND PHI MU – Lane McCoy and Shareef 

Aminmadani

SIG EP SWEETHEART 
Chapter President Matt Yatsula presents 

award to Ivey Elmore

PARENT’S WEEKEND PUB CRAWL - Chad, Seth and Mike Lister 
and Chance Copeland

PARENT’S WEEKEND PUB CRAWL- Bob and Michael McQueen, Matt and Tom Yatsula, 
Jim Blue, Chance Copeland Chad and Mike Lister Sr.

NEWS AND NOTES
SPRING SEMESTER-IN-REVIEW

The chapter had many noteworty 
accomplishments during this past semester:

• Basketball intramural champions

• Softball intramural champions

• Semi-finalist for flag football championship

• Pi Fly Softball Tournament Champions

• 2011 Greek Week Champions (with Phi Mu) 

• Josh Baxter was a senator for the Reach   

 Campaign that won the Student    

 Government Election

•  SigEp won the American Red Cross Society  

 Fundraiser Drive by a landslide

•  SigEp raised approximately $1,200 with   

 it’s Hurricane Party Whiffle Ball    

 Tournament this year for East Tennessee   

 Children’s hospital
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SENIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD
Will Podesta

JUNIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD 
Chase Barlar

ADAM CARTER AWARD
Collin Fountain

BROTHER OF THE YEAR AWARD 
Chad Lister

FRESHMAN OF THE YEAR AWARD
Chris PIne

SOPHOMORE OF THE YEAR AWARD
Blake Triplett
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PARENT’S DAY BRUNCH

Blake Triplett with parents Chad Lister, Mike Lister Sr., Seth Lister and Mike Lister

Laurie and Matt Hagen

Parks Pennington and family

BlBlake Triplett with parents

Peter Simon with parents

Tyler Orr and family

Arya Mohaghegh (far right) and familyMatt Yatsula with parents 
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PARENT’S DAY BRUNCH

Peter Simon, Alex Bowman and Michael McQueen Andrew Lowe and family

Josh Baxter with parents

Brooks Thedford and family

PPPePePePetteteteterrrr SiSiSiSiSiSimomomomonnnn, AAAAA Alllelelelexxxx BBBoBoBoBowmwmwmwmanananan aaa a ddndndndnd MMMMM Miiicicicichhhahahaha llelelelel MMMMM M QQcQcQcQcQueueueueenenenen

Ben Leonard with Wayne, Shari and Brian

Jamie O’Rourke with parents

Chase Barlar, Jim Blue and Lane McCoyMichael McQueen with parents
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Gary Wilhoit 

Mrs. Hugh Little 

Jenny McBride 

Todd McElhatton 

Maggie McCloud 

Virginia Dougherty

’43 George Taylor

’43 Joseph Harton

’45 Ralph Smathers

’46 Earl Pippin

’46 Martin Robbins

’46 Raymond Hair

’47 Robert Shafer

’49 Don MacLeod

’49 Jack West 

’49 James Hornsby

’50 Odell Leinart

’50 Herbert Sullivan

’50 Lee Martin

’50 Leo Holloway, Jr.

’50 Virgil Huston

’52 Carl Walker

’52 Jim Martin

’52 Mark Venrick

’52 Robert Philleo

’53 James Russell

’53 Wayne Smith

’54 Ezra McConnell

’54Gene Koonce

’54 John Thornton

’54 Jerry Palmer

’54 Ted Lundy

’54 Tom McCord

’55 David Cottrell

’55 Gordon Goodgame

’55 Jerry McDonald

’55 Jim Daniel

’55 Jim Wilkerson

’55 Glenn Horner

’56 David Evans

’56 Jim Marine

’56 Jim Clayton

’56 Joseph Harb

’56 Ray Chumley

’57 Allen Elkins

’57 Bobby Chambers

’57 James McCord

’57 Joe Clayton

’57 Myron Peck

’57 Bob McBride

’57 Thomas Sentell

’58 Burl Rainwater *

’58 Charles Deck

’58 Earl Rainwater

’58 Garrett Kivett

’58 Bill Hart

’58 Gil Gilliland

’58 Lockwood Marine

’58 Richard Scoble

’58 Sid Gilbreath

’58 Walt Anen

’58 Bill Medlin

’59 Bill Reed

’59 Ed Smith

’59 James Edwards

’59 James Fox

’59 Jim Young

’59 John Bralliar

’59 John Stephens

’59 Ray Williams

’59 Wade Green

’60 Barry Romoser

’60 Charlie Miller

’60 Harry Tucker

’60 John Tucker

’60 Kenneth Sory

’60 Bob Qualls

’60 Roger Hurley

’60 Bill Hargrove

’60 Bill Hope

’61 Don Barber

’61 Ricky Byrn

’61 Ronald Sienknecht

’61 Sam Qualls

’61 T Allen James

’62 Bill Jennings

’62 Jims Blair

’62 Jim Reynolds

’62 J.C. Tucker

’62 Larry Palmer

’62 Maurice Horner

’63 Jerre Wilson

’64 David Amonette

’64 Gerry Crutcher

’64 Ken Ethridge

’64 Jim Falco

’64 Ray Myatt

’64 Ron Roberts

’64 Bill Tyler

’65 Audy Sisk

’65 Bruce McBratney

’65 Carl Liggett

’65 Charles Boggs

’65 Dan McGaughey

’65 Harry Ford

’65 Joel Clifton

’65 John Miller

’65 John Roisum

’65 Marvin Lubin

’65 Richard Lowe

’65 Bill Allen

’65 Bill Sullivan

’66 Andy Stallings

’66 H L Dodds

’66 Larry Winters

’66 Dick Lillie

’67 Don Tate

’67  Ed Craig 

’67 Grover Wilson

’67 Jim Harding

’67 Joseph Luna

’67 Bob Hash

’67 Bob Littleton

’67 Jim Moody

’67 Jim Cumby

’68 John Bushore

’68 Rob Carroll

’68 Bill Moore

’69 Ken Hendrix

’69 Mike Woody

’69 James Baird

’69 Steve Herron

’69 Zeke Schmus

’70 Art Wimer

’70 Frank Shepard

’70 Gary Roth

’70 Jim Williford

’70 Terry Gower

’70 Chris Turner

’71 Bob Boatright

’71 Don Gilliam

’71 Frank Kowalski

’71 Gray Sanford

’71 Jim Whitley

’71 Lew Epperson

’71 Roger Lang

’71 Steve Rogers

’71 Thomas O’Donnell

’72 Doug Gantt

’72 Gary Bryde

’72 Mark Groseclose

’72 Maurice Guinn

’72 Michael Maxey

’72 Paul Davis

’72 Tony Kelly

’73 John Reed

’73 Leonard Sitar

’73 Rae Cronmiller

’73 Terry Roller

’74 Rick Henderson

’74 Frank Harman

’74 Kent Roller

’75 Craig Diller

’75 Jim Elliott

’75 Joe Scattergood

’75 Randy Goodman

’76 Michael Hickey

’76 Ray Greer

’76 Steven Alexander

’77 Douglas Thomson

’78 Bill Cutts 

’78 Bryce Giesler

’78 Sammy Goldstein

’79 Mike Wilbourne

’79 Randy Woodcock

’79 Steve Tallman

’80 Frank Shope

’80 Terry Condon

’81 Alan Owen

’81 Craig Wilks

’81 Keene Murphy

’81 Mark Darr

’82 Jeff Lewis 

’82 John Swygert

’83 Jeff Jones

’83 John Moisson

’83 Ken Dunavant

’83 Mark Weiler

’83 Thomas Carpenter

’84 Derrick Herndon

’84 John Coffman

’84 Jonathan Bivens

’84 William Tice

’85 Chris Woodlee

’85 Dan Ricketts

’85 Marc Rowland

’85 Will Terrell

’86 Burt Chandler

’86 Mark Herndon

’86 Michael Kennedy

’86 Thomas Chaloux

’87 Aaron Snyder

’87 Jeff Brewer

’87 Russell House

’88 Chuck Morris

’88 David Merritt

’88 Jeff Coughlin

’88 Shane Hite

’89 Charles Atchley

’89 Chris Schechter

’89 Jay Wilson

’89 Richard Preservati

’89 Robert Cathey

’89 Wade Hutchens

’90 Andrew Holmes

’90 Bill Asp

’90 Billy Campbell

’90 Bob Leonard

’90 Douglas Derrick

’90 Jeff Hickman

’90 Jim Barker

’90 Tony Ward

’91 Jason Regnier

’91 Phillip Gertschen

’92 Bill Rosin

’92 J.J. Hoynacki

’92 Jon Nix

’92 Kelly Williams

’92 Mark Sparkman

’92 Robert Pardue

’93 Chris Bollinger

’93 Christopher Brown

’93 Bill Martin

’94 Brian Shugart

’94 Chad Doyle

’96 Chris Reeves

’96 Chris Wright

’96 Jason White

’96 Jason White

’96 J.C. Warnick

’96 Keith Hare

’97 Chad Smith

’97 Chris Domby

’97 David Corley

’98 Ben Rogers

’98 Whit Lee

’99 Aaron Hice

’99 Alan Hice

’99 Andy Baggenstoss

’99 Jonathan Schmitt

’99 Kyle Hungate

’99 Leland Smith

’01 Brad Adams

’02 Aaron Barbe

’02 John Lacey

’03 Andrew Foust

’03 Brian Winbigler

’03 Burke Hanson

’03 David Purser

’04 Eric Bibb

’04 John Allen Noblin

’05 Whit Dulin

’06 Albert Grobmyer

’06 Rob Wilson

’07 Clinton Van Allen

’07 Michael Chirico

’07 Stuart Saylor

’07 Thomas Whitworth

’08 Stephen Neu

’09 Ryan Hollis

2010 VAD HONOR ROLL
(FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2010)

1940s

1960s

1970s

1980s

1990s

2000s1950s

FOUNDER’S DAY BRUNCH - Andy Stallings and Tee Boone HALL OF FAME DINNER - Don and Helen Tate
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VOLUNTARY ALUMNI DUES

Tennessee Alpha’s alumni program and SPIEL publication are 
made possible through the generous support of alums and 
friends like you. Each year Sig Ep alums are requested to 

voluntarily contribute to the Tennessee Alpha Alumni Association 
through the Voluntary Alumni Dues (VAD) program. 

Items financed by the VAD include: 
• Publishing the SPIEL
• Planning alumni events
• Maintaining address files
• Alumni promotions
• Supplies and postage
• Chapter archives and photos

Over each of the past fifteen years, more than 400 alums 
consistently responded to this request with the largest number (448) 
contributing in 2001. In 2010, 341 alums responded. Although 
Tennessee Alpha alums consistently reach a forty percent and higher 
response to the voluntary dues request, the Alumni Association has 
long held a response goal of fifty percent. Serving as the VAD 
Chairman for 2011 is Brian Shugart ’94 of Knoxville. You may 
contact Brian at: bshugart@knology.net. 

Tennessee Alpha’s current mailing list includes over twelve hundred 
alums. An estimated 100-150 alumni addresses are believed to 
be parents’ or business addresses, which may or may not mean 
their mail is actually received. You can help in our effort to keep 
our alumni database current by locating “lost” brothers and 
submitting address changes to the Alumni Association Secretary, 
Rob Carroll ’68.

Voluntary Alumni Dues Honor Roll recognizes annual support. Each 
contributing alum is recognized year-to-date in each SPIEL through 
the Honor Roll. It recognizes all contributions. Thirty dollars ($30) is 
the suggested amount. However, any contribution is appreciated. 
Checks may be payable to: SPE Alumni.

A special thanks is extended to those alums who have made the SPIEL 
and other alumni activities possible and continue to prove that Sigma 
Phi Epsilon is a “lifetime experience.”

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT
Lane Corum, Brandon Coulter, Kelly Williams and Rick “Whaler” Smith

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT
Mike Lister, Bo Swindle and Nathan Parkhurst

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT
David Purser, Lee Freeman, Alan Hice and Kevin Freeman

(FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2010)
2010 FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME:
 Dues Received                $10,785.00
 Add’l Dues Needed            6,215.00
 Total Income                   $17,000.00
 
EXPENSES PAID:
 Postage/Mailing              $   1,773.40
 Administrative                 1,233.34
 Supplies                         1,149.09
 Spring SPIEL                 2,864.86
 Total Paid                      $   7,020.69
 
EXPENSES BUDGETED:
 Summer SPIEL               $   3,900.00
 Fall SPIEL                      3,600.00
 Postage/Mailing             1,261.74
 Administrative                   366.66
 Supplies                            850.91
 Total Budgeted                $   9,979.31
 

TOTAL EXPENSES                          $17,000.00

– Fraternally, Alan Hice, Treasurer  Knoxville, TN



FOUNDER’S DAY CELEBRATION 
Lee Dodds and Melinda Shillings

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU!
Please send your suggestions, comments or 

items of interest to Rob Carroll at:

rob@mosesgamblehouse.com

FOUNDER’S DAY CELEBRATION 
Josh Baxter, Taylor Buck and Alex Nelson

HALL OF FAME DINNER 
Bryce Giesler and Ilene Rainwater

FOFOUNUNDEDER’S DAY CELEBRATION

2013 WILL MARK TN ALPHA’S 

100TH ANNIVERSARY 

DID YOU KNOW?

Get the latest news and upcoming 

event information, plus update 

your e-mail and contact profile: 

WWW.TNALPHA.COM

IT’S FOOTBALL TIME IN TENNESSEE!!

UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEE
2011 FOOTBALL SCHEDULE

SAVE THE DATE!
5TH ANNUAL TN ALPHA FALL GATHERING

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7TH
Join your Sig Ep brothers for an casual reception 

during the evening before the Georgia game.

SEPT. 3  MONTANA

SEPT. 10  CINCINNATI

SEPT. 17  at Florida

OCT. 1   BUFFALO

OCT. 8  GEORGIA

OCT. 15  LSU

OCT. 22  at Alabama

OCT. 29  SOUTH CAROLINA

NOV. 5  MIDDLE TENNESSEE STATE

NOV. 12  at Arkansas 

NOV. 19  VANDERBILT

NOV. 26  at Kentucky 
Dec. 3 SEC Championship 


